

Hon **Mike Nahan** MLA Leader of the Opposition

Ms Wendy Wisniewski Bahá'í Centre of Learning WA Cnr North Lake Rd/Marmion St MYAREE WA 6154

Dear Bahá'í Community of WA

I wish you all my warmest regards on this important day for the Bahá'í Community.

It is fantastic to see the Bahá'í Community come together to commemorate the bicentenary of the birth of the Prophet and Founder Bahá'u'lláh.

There is a strong Bahá'í Community in WA. It is here in WA where the followers of the Bahá'í faith can feel safe, can become a part of the broader Western Australian society, can raise their kids away from persecution and can prosper and grow.

I hope you feel inspired and uplifted in your sense of faith and identity on this significant day and I hope that your celebrations are a fun-filled and joyous time for all families and friends coming together on this day.

Yours sincerely

Mike Nahan MLA

Leader of the Opposition

Mile Mahan

4 OCT 2017